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This month the Robodox came together and tried to further our
impact in a multiplicity of ways. Through our new workshops, the
Robodox have been able to inspire the local community's engineers.
Through our own team social, we've been able to grow together and
become closer for the upcoming year. As we prepare for our first VEX
competition, we bring you the August/September 2012 Newsletter.
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A Day-. A Parka and a Robotics Team

Written by Vivian Kim

Both the weather and the atmosphere were great on the day of Robodox
team social on September 8th! The team members slowly showed up
bringing their share of the potluck—cold drinks, warm meals, a variety
of sides, and delicious deserts. The lovely parents and early team
members helped to set up as the rest of the team flowed in. The excited
team members, ecstatic to see each other outside of their usual environ-
ment of K2, chatted and shared many smiles as they casually socialized
in preparation for the long day of fun-filled activites ahead of them.
When the rest of the Robodox arrived,
the day kicked off with a fun challenge
for all the members. Every person was
given a single clothespin to place on
their person. From that point on, any-
one who used the ever-so-common
v el B word “like,” lost their pin to the
Dr. K and team mom Ms. Muham- . Person who heard them. In the end,

_/ the person with the most clothespins
won a prize. However, the day consisted of plenty of other bonding
through fun games; a rough match of ultimate Frisbee, some elegant
tosses in Frisbee golf, tancy tootwork in soccer, and an intense set of 2
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basketball games. In between these many bouts, the team members were
able to gather together and enjoy a meal that everyone had contributed
towards. The members ate together, talked, shared laughs and couldn t
wait to play o STEER— I
more games '
with one
another. Later
in the day,
the Robodox
team played a
simulation
programming _
game—organized by Gabby, the Fall events executive, and Jazmen, our
Fall semester pre51dent—m which both the parents and kids got to
ST gl enjoy the robotics experience. In the
game, the team was split into two parts and
one “robot” and one “programmer” was
chosen from each side. The goal of the
programmer was to verbally direct the
blindfolded “robot” to get as many balls,
randomly scattered across the ground
into the hula-hoop. The team members
eagerly shouted and cheered to help
advance their team in getting more points.

e Og bl ISh In the end, the day V\gr;oundgdown an) the
members played many competitive games of dodgeball and the ‘dox
members started going home after a great day with their team. The social
was a success in that it brought the new team together through a great day
spent at Northridge Park. The Robodox grew closer and can now together
face the challenges of the 2012-2013 season. Thanks to everyone who showed
up, participated, and a special thanks to Gabby and Jaz for orchestrating the
memorable experience.
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The team waited to play the most physically intense measure of skill and dexterity ever:
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HELP WANTED

Who: Anyone willing to work, no
matter their experience level, i.e. you!

What: A day of helping out a local
robotics team host a competition

Where: GHCHS, in the gyms
When: Nov. 23rd; 7:30AM to 6PM

HOW: Contact Mr. Vanderway at his

email,below, or by phone at
(818)470-5457

NO MATTER WHAT, YOU CAN HELP




